Implementing Instruction: COOP/Recovery:  
Temporary Site Selection Considerations 

TEMPORARY FACILITY/SITE NEEDS

Scioto County Health Department

Space available
The building which houses the Scioto County Health Department currently has 5000 square feet. This includes one small conference room, and one storage room that would not be necessarily needed at a temporary site.  Ideally the space needed would be 4000 square feet and include desks/tables and chairs.  Additional considerations for needed services would be:
· Internet access; and
· Multiple landline telephone access.

Equipment 
If damage to the health department includes loss of equipment, the following equipment will need to be available at the temporary site or requisitioned:

· Desktop computers/laptop computers
· Landline phones/cell phones
· MARCS Hand Held Radio

· Data storage devices including CDs and Memory Sticks/Flash Drives
· Printer
Permanent Health Department Facility
Consideration for Return to Health Department Facility
The building in which the health department is housed should be structurally sound, with all major repairs made, and the internal structures cleaned, including the furnishings prior to re-occupying the facility again.  If the facility is totally destroyed, the Leadership Team will be responsible for locating a facility/space that will adequately house the entire health department.
Building Size and Security
The current building, which houses the health department, has 5000 square feet. This includes one small conference room, and one storage room that would not be necessarily needed at a temporary site.  These might be re-configured space-wise, the space would need to be 4000 square feet, as a minimum.  
Other considerations would be:

· Security of building and staff;

· Ability to install a security/limited access system 

· Ability to isolate staff from the public 

· Client “waiting area” space;

· Separate restrooms for staff and clients; and

· Parking area either large enough for both clients and staff, or two (2) separate parking areas.

IT/Communications 

The facility would need to have access to multiple landline ports inside the building, as a minimum, one (1) in each office and two (2) in the clerical space.  SCHD currently has phones that utilize four (4) landlines coming into and out of the health department.  
SCHD would need the ability to place an antenna on the roof for access to the MARCS.
The new site would need to have secure, high speed internet access, finding a provider that can reliably provide a secure service.  Inside the building, a server with back-up capability would be required to be purchased if the server in the current building is not salvageable for use. The building would need to have the ability to have one, or more, internet drops in each office space

Equipment Space Considerations
Currently, there is a common work space that accommodates:

· copier/fax, 

· color printer, 

· plotter, 

· cutting board, 

· badge machine, 

· community computer, and 

Vaccine upright refrigerators X 2
Vaccine freezer X 1

Specimen refrigerators X 1
Computers and monitors for Leadership and staff use (11)
Vital Statistics dedicated printer X 1

Staff Considerations
Staff requirements and space to be considered:

· Easy access into and throughout the building.  Accessibility for current and possible future staff;

· Single level, or elevators to other levels

· Automatic, or push-button doors
· 36”, or more doorways and 42”, or more hallways

· Security of staff while in the building; 
· Enough office space for staff in each department; 

· Environmental Health space – currently has two office spaces to accommodate 3 staff
· Public Health Nursing and clinic space – currently three (5) registered nurses, and one(1) exam room
· Clerical Space – currently 1 office space for two employees
· Administration Space-currently has one office space for 2 employees
· Kitchenette for staff
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